
 

                                      HOOPER CITY 

CITY COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES 

THURSDAY, SEPTEMBER 05, 2024, 6:00PM 
COUNCIL CHAMBERS 

5580 W. 4600 S. 

Hooper, UT 84315 

  

The Hooper City Council held a work meeting on Thursday, September 05, 2024, at 6:00 pm 

at the Hooper City Civic Center located at 5580 W. 4600 S, Hooper, UT 84315.  

 

COUNCIL MEMBERS PRESENT:  

Sheri Bingham – Mayor 

Dale Fowers – City Council 

Debra Marigoni- City Council 

Bryce Wilcox- City Council 

 

COUNCIL MEMBERS EXCUSED:  

Lisa Northrop – City Council 

Ryan Hill – City Council 

 

 

CITY STAFF & PLANNING COMMISSION PRESENT:  

Morghan Yeoman - City Recorder 

Reed Richards – City Attorney 

Malcolm Jenkins- City Planner 

AUDIENCE PRESENT:  

See attached list.  

 

6:00 PM WORK MEETING 

 

1. Planning Commission- Fiscal Impact Study Analysis 

 

Discussion between Attorney and City Council regarding the best way to get the 

study.  

Getting a bid for the study is the next step. 

Sheri suggested they get 1 city council, 1 planning commission, and 2 community 

members to choose the company they use for the Fiscal Impact Study.  

Discussion between the attorney and city council decided to contact the cities to see 

how their recent Smith’s Marketplace affected their cities.  

A list of bullet points needs to be given to the companies doing the study. 

The city council needs to provide a list by Monday to Malcolm.  

Malcolm will eliminate the duplicates and provide a list to City Council by Tuesday.  

The City Council will send out the list to companies. 

Bids will be brought to the next City Council meeting. 

Sheri presented North Ogden and West Point Smith’s Sheriff Analysis.  

City Council will meet 30 minutes before the City Council Meeting on September 12 

2024 to discuss the bids for the Fiscal Impact Study Analysis.  
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2. Senior Lunch 

 

Mayor Sheri explained that Roy did away with Senior funding. 

Sheri also explained that Roy might end up closing the Roy Center. The Roy Mayor 

is looking for funds yearly from West Haven and Hooper for their Roy Center. 

Sheri presented that Chris Morris and Blair Cottle have agreed to get donations to do 

meals for seniors. Meals for seniors could be twice a month, the first and the third 

Thursday of every month.  

Mayor Sheri explained how many of Hooper’s Senior went to other various cities 

senior lunches and activities.  

The City Council and Mayor discussed the concern that could arise with other cities 

wanting funds.  

The City council and Mayor discussed Hooper’s Seniors and how to provide to them. 

Providing lunch to seniors once a month, and paying Roy $2000 a year will be voted 

for on the next meeting.  

 

There was a brief discussion between the Mayor and City Council about fee 

schedules.  

They will discuss at October 3rd 2024 meeting.  

 

At approximately 7:10 pm the discussion ended.  

 

 

Date Approved: _____________________________ 

 

                           _____________________________ 

Morghan Yeoman, City Recorder 


